Westchester Women's Golf Association



WWGA Board Meeting June 20, 2023 Hacienda del Rey

Meeting Called to Order at 11:35 AM Attending: Pat Martzen, Toni Mannix, Debby Christian, Sheri Wiggett, Carol Earle, Dallas Poffenroth, Sue Robelotto, Sally Elenitsky

<u>Handicap</u> – Toni Mannix

Letter from SCGA was shared. Membership will be notified that until further notice WGC scorecards are to be used. Handicapping issue will hopefully be resolved when supply of WGC scorecards is depleted. Until then the WGC scorecards and the data on them will prevail. Members with potential adjustments will be encouraged to enter hole-by-hole to insure compliance.

Major Tournaments - Dallas Poffenroth

The question re: what constitutes a qualifying round for the Title of Club Champion was discussed. It was agreed that it will be put before the general membership for a vote.

It was agreed that any exemption request for medical reasons (only) will be addressed on a case-by-case basis by the board. This will be added to the Standing Rules.

2024 Play Away - Sheri Wiggett

Sheri announced that the resort at Singing Hills is closing. The club will need to weigh in on whether or not staying at the Casino (4-5 miles away from the golf venue) is acceptable.

<u>Adjourn</u>

Meeting was adjourned at 11:55 AM

Respectfully Submitted

Deborah Christian, Secretary

Attachments: SCGA Letter

Dear Westchester WGA,

It's been brought to our attention that your club is instructing members to not post their weekly play scores as hole-by-hole in the GHIN Mobile App/GHIN.com.

Recognizing that a club, or committee in charge of a competition, can have their own stroke index allocation, as your club does, when it comes time for score posting, the scores <u>must</u> be posted using the published stroke index allocations in <u>GHIN.com/GHIN</u> Mobile app. In other words, your members must post their scores each time they play, or the club needs to post for them, ensuring any adjustments done for net double bogey, etc. are done based on the published stroke allocation, not what's on the Westchester Women's Golf Association scorecard. In this case, the players (or the club) would have to make any manual adjustments for net double bogey and then post the total score or enter their hole-by-hole information and allow the software to adjust any scores based on the published stroke index.

Regards, Deb.

Deb Olson ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, MEMBER SERVICES & OFFICE OPERATIONS	<image001.jpg></image001.jpg>
<image002.jpg> 818.980.3630 ext. 386 <image007.jpg> dolson@scga.org <image008.jpg> scga.org</image008.jpg></image007.jpg></image002.jpg>	<ima <ima="" ge00="" ge00<="" p=""> 3.jpg 4.jpg 5.jpg 6.jpg ≥ ≥ ≥ ≥</ima>

3740 Cahuenga Boulevard, Studio City, CA 91604